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Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005

Premises Licence Review: Town House 1st December 2016 at 10.30 am

Premises Licence:  (AC0671) Piotr & Pawel, 67-69 Victoria Road, Aberdeen 
Licence Holder: Piotr Serafin Limited

I was advised on the 4th October 2016 that the annual fee had not been paid. I 
contacted one of the premises owned by Piotr Serafin and was informed by a staff 
member that all three of their premises had been sold and that Piotr and Pawel no 
longer had business interests in Aberdeen.

I have tried to call Piotr Serafin to discuss the matter, to date; I have not received any 
response. 

I then contacted the new owner Joseph Travelwski. Joseph explained he had bought 
two premises that were owned by Piotr Serafin. He also informed me that alcohol 
would not be sold at the premises until he was successful in his application to 
transfer the Premises licence for both. At the time, Joseph was the owner of The 
Supermarket, Great Northern Road (AC747) and the above listed premises.

Diane Sande visited the premises at Victoria Road on the 3rd November 2016 and 
noted that alcohol was not displayed on the shelves, indicating that alcohol is not 
being sold at the premises.

I contacted Joseph on the 10th November and he informed me that he may be selling 
the business. He has already sold The Supermarket (AC) and is possibly looking to 
sell the Piotr and Pawel premises on Victoria Road due to the current economic 
climate in Aberdeen.

Tara-Erin Gilchrist
Licensing Standards Officer


